
Geoffrey Middaugh 
 
I urge DOE to hold a public hearing on this plan, so the public can see the complexity of the site. I
was on the COB Parks and Recreation team working on the plan for the park after the remediation.
I will further review the documents provided. My concerns relate to the surface flow of water at
the site from the neareby hillsides, and the railroad. I am also concerned about the vegetative
recovery plan for the site. I am also concerned about the full remediation of the organic materials
(sawdust) off shore. Respectfully, please hold a public hearing on this complex project. Geoff
Middaugh, South Hill
 


